
 

PAID THROUGH 

MARCH 2024 

Roberto Balcarcel 

Tyler Baucher 

Richard Cocuzza 

Nathan Evans 

David Habegger 

Jonathon Harris 

Shannon Hauenstein 

Ryan Hefner 

Scott Hochstetler 

Patrick Hooks 

Austin Hoyt 

Gail Jackson 

Nicholas Layne 

Donovan Maier 

Walter Monsauret 

Stephen Nichols 

Justan Numbers 

Nicholas Repko 

Brent Shaffer 

Chad Sirks 

Derrick Smith 

Stephanie Stein 

Troy Stockmaster 

Tyler Stoops 

Christopher Sturgill 

Jacob Tezak 

Gary Wilson  
 

 

PAID THROUGH 

February 2024 

David Barton 

Matthew Boedicker 

J Boedicker 

 

PAID THROUGH 

February 2024 (Con’t) 

Devin Casemier 

Timothy Cruz 

Paul Dalton 

 

Brady Harris 

Brandon Hodge 

Danny Keen 

Kenneth Long 

Michael Moose 

Lester Ricks 

Samuel White 

Michael White 

Nathaniel White 

Cameron Wireman  
 

PAID THROUGH 

January 2024   

Joseph Bledsoe 

Rhett Bowers 

Cody Evans 

Nathaniel Swaney 

Cole Wilt 
 

PAID THROUGH 

December 2023 

Matthew Coil 

Travis Davidson 

Dale Naumburg 

Evan Saunders 

Mason Shoemaker 

Thomas Stanfield 
 

PAID THROUGH 

November 2023 

Brandon Miller 

 
 

 

 

Training Director’s Report 
 

This is an exciting time for the JATC Training Center and 

students. April 30th is rapidly approaching, marking an end 

to classes for the Apprentices until the fall.  For some, this is 

a new beginning as Journeymen. Make sure you congratulate 

our fine new Journeyman! They have worked and studied 

hard to achieve Journeyman status! 
 

We are looking to celebrate our graduates with a graduation 

ceremony at Dick’s Steakhouse in Kalida on June 13th. 

 

We have many fine applicants for the program, with testing 

dates filled up on May 1st & 2nd We are in the process of 

filling the schedule for May 3rd right now.  If you know of 

anyone who is interested in our program, please send them 

soon. 
 

We are still offering many continuing education classes for 

Journeyman. Many of these can be done at home through 

your computer.  
 

As always, let me know if you have any suggestions.  

 

 

       

The Ole’ Guys 

 

As usual, the April retirees meeting was varied, 

insightful and educational. Subjects ranged from 

current net LU32 wages and benefits, how local school 

taxes are applied, the rising costs of car and home 

insurance due to coastal property damages, tinnitus 

remedies, how hybrids work and get up 46 mpg and 

lastly how good the snacks are.  

 

Again, I ask you to join us remembering old 

friendships on May 8th at 2PM. Remember, if you're 

not there we'll probably talk about you. 

 

 Don't be afraid your life will end; be afraid that it will 

never begin. --Grace Hansen 

 
 

Florian Smith 

 

 

 


